James V. and Shiriey M. Bovine
372 Mar Vista br.
Les 8ses, Callfernia 83402

Russell M. Jeffries, Vice Chair
California Regional Water Quality Control Board
Central Coast Region

Dear Mr. Young;

We stand firm for the waste water site at Tri W. We stand with 49.53% of the voters who felt
that we must do something now. Please help us as we are now faced with a new plan or no plan
that will bankrupt us as it grows more expensive because the new board admits they have no new
plan. The new board and the newLos Osos-CSD and the district deserve these fines even though -
they will ultimately punish all of us. However, the worst part is the danger to our health, our
environment and our water.

The houses in the prohibition zone are so densely packed that some of them are on 25 ft. by 75 .
lots. The impact of the septic tanks is huge. Within the last few years neighbors septic tanks have
overflowed and run down driveways and into the streets. When you kayak on the bay close to
shore you not only see bubbles from seeps but you can also see feces floating in the
bay-particularly when it rains. We had a plan that was being executed and the site was well on its
way. Never the less, a truly irresponsible board has now stopped our project and we are paying
around $200,000.00 a day to the contractors who do not know what to do. Not to mention the
fact that we are still contaminating the bay which we share with Morro Bay, contaminating our
ground water and in general acting in an irresponsible manner.

Finally, when we were assessed on our CSD taxes we were assessed site specific to the Tri-W
site. I voted for that assessment. We have now applied for our assessment plus interest to be
returned. We deeply resent paying a new manager from out of town and out of the county 2
times as much salary as was paid before. Also, we are forwarding to you pictures of the South
Bay Blvd. Contractors site and the TRI W Site that show millions of dollars of equipment and
pipe rottmg in the fields. The project was site specific and approved Move forward please Our
tax money is going down the drain for revenge.

Sincerely,

Property owners _

ENC: photos




